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24 October 2023  

Karl David 

Branch President 

Police Federation of Australia-Victoria Police Branch 

Sent via email: general@tpav.org.au  

                           pfa@pfa.org.au     

Dear Karl David 

Section 271 application for certificate of exemption from the requirements of Part 3 of Chapter 8 of the 

Fair Work (Registered Organisations) Act 2009 (the Act) (FR2023/119) 

 

I refer to the application lodged pursuant to section 271(1) of the Act by the Police Federation of Australia-

Victoria Police Branch (the reporting unit) for the financial year ended 30 June 2023. The application was 

lodged with the Fair Work Commission (the Commission) on 6 October 2023. 

Section 271(3) of the Act states that the application lodged pursuant to section 271(1) must be made to the 

General Manager within 90 days, or such longer period as the General Manager allows, after the end of the 

financial year (i.e. 28 September 2023). On 24 July 2023, the Commission sent the reporting unit 

correspondence reminding it of its obligations in relations to financial reporting and information regarding 

reduced financial reporting requirements under section 271.  

On 5 October 2023, the reporting unit’s senior accountant, Saritha Menon advised the Commission that due to 

changes in the organisation’s key personnel who oversaw this process, the lodgment of section 271 application 

had been overlooked. As abovementioned, the section 271 application was not lodged until 6 October 2023. 

Please note that in future financial years if the reporting unit cannot lodge an application within the 90-day 

period prescribed, a written request for an extension of time, signed by a relevant officer, including any reason 

for the delay, must be made prior to the expiry of the 90 day period.  

Having considered your reasons and the information provided in the application, I approve the application. 

The certificate is attached.  

If you have any queries regarding this letter, please call 1300 341 665 or email regorgs@fwc.gov.au. 

Yours sincerely 

 

Chris Enright 

Executive Director 

Fair Work Commission
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CERTIFICATE 

Fair Work (Registered Organisations) Act 2009 

s.271—Certificate of exemption from requirements of Chapter 8, Part 3 

Police Federation of Australia-Victoria Police Branch 

FR2023/119 

MR ENRIGHT MELBOURNE, 24 OCTOBER 2023 

 

Certificate of exemption from the requirements of Part 3 of Chapter 8 of the Fair Work 
(Registered Organisations) Act 2009 

 

[1] On 6 October 2023 an application was made under section 271(1) of the Fair Work 

(Registered Organisations) Act 2009 by the Police Federation of Australia-Victoria Police 

Branch for a certificate of exemption in respect of the financial year ended 30 June 2023.  

 

[2] I am satisfied that the reporting unit did not have any financial affairs in respect of the 

financial year ended 30 June 2023. 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

DELEGATE OF THE GENERAL MANAGER 
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